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NOTICE OF PROPOSED PERMIT AMENDMENT

T0O: All Interested Parties
FROM: Charles Lester, Executive Director
DATE: July 30, 2013

SUBJECT: Permit No: 6-08-038-A1
Granted to: City of Solana Beach, Attn: Leslea Meyerhoff

Original Description:

for Implementation of a sand replenishment program to allow for the processing of multiple
beach replenishment projects over a 5 year period. The proposed project would allow the
placement of up to 150,000 cubic yards of opportunistic sand annually along the Solana
Beach Fletcher Cover Beach Park.

at On the beach at and south of Fletcher Cove Beach Park for a distance of
approximately 1,800 Feet, Solana Beach (San Diego County)

The Executive Director of the Coastal Commission has reviewed a proposed amendment to
the above referenced permit, which would result in the following changes:

To amend Special Condition #3 which would extend the duration of the
project for an additional 5 years.

FINDINGS

Pursuant to Title 14, Section 13166(b) of the California Code of Regulations this amendment is considered
to be IMMATERIAL and the permit will be amended accordingly if no written objections are received within
ten working days of the date of this notice. If an objection is received, the amendment must be reported to
the Commission at the next regularly scheduled meeting. This amendment has been considered
IMMATERIAL for the following reason(s):

The amendment modifies only the time limits for the City's Opportunistic Sand
Program. No other modifications to the existing permit or the adopted
conditions are proposed. To date, no sand replenishment activities have been
completed under the City's program. The City has indicated the desire to
extend the timeframe to allow for potential future replenishment opportunities.
The identified replenishment site will remain identical and is consistent with the
site identified by the San Diego Association of Governments' (SANDAG)
Regional Beach Sand Projects. No adverse impacts to coastal resources are
anticipated.

If you have any questions about the proposal or wish to register an objection, please contact
Eric Stevens at the San Diego Coast District office.

cc: Local Planning Dept.
City of Solana Beach, Attn: Mo Sammak, City Engineer
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